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  JEKYLL ISLAND ARTS ASSOCIATION 
Goodyear Cottage, Historic District 

Jekyll Island, Georgia 

            November 2015 Newsletter 

 MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT… 
Darrell Davidson 

      A very busy October has come and gone as our seasonal visitors return.  Our Great Dunes annual picnic 

on the 7th kicked off the season, early enough to catch great weather but late enough to include the early winter 

arrivals.  A full platter of fall classes organized by Bonnie Householder and Caryl Rice has validated the expan-

sion of class offerings and registration for our winter classes opened on November 3 with many filling early. 
 

     Planning for our March Festival proceeded apace with Chairperson Sue Corbett and her co-chairs/

successors, Dilys Jagger and Caryl Rice offering up some exciting new twists to the event.  Some of the changes 

proved controversial, but with helpful input from Association members, the issues were resolved at our No-

vember 2 Board meeting and Festival planning moves on. 
 

     I seek your help with some man/womanpower needs of our organization: 
 

ʾ  Board member and Publicity Chair Beth Walters whose term extends through 2016 has resigned to accom-

modate family plans.  The Board will appoint a member to fill her unexpired term and would like to hear from 

any member willing to join the Board for a year, plus.  Ideally, a Board replacement would take on the Publici-

ty Chair, but that is not a requirement.  Thus, we would welcome a Publicity volunteer who need not be a 

Board member and need not, in this electronic era, be an Island resident. 

●  Board member and Facilities Chair Glenn Fountain 

whose Board term also extends through 2016 will resign at 

the end of 2015 for personal reasons.  Again, the Board 

will appoint a member to fill his unexpired one-year term, 

and, again, it would be a plus if one person could volun-

teer to fill both the Board vacancy and the Facilities chair.  

Glennõs replacement on the Board need not be a year-

round resident, but our Facilities chair does.  The Facili-

ties chair is the initial point of contact for facilities related 

issues and the primary contact with our landlords, the JIA, 

on those matters that are beyond our responsibility.  He/

she need not be a handyman/woman.  We can hire folks 

to do the grunt work, but we do need to have someone 

who knows who to contact for help and when to bring it 

in. 

 

Please give some serious consideration to how you might 

help our organization in either of these positions or roles.  

Contact us via email at jiaaboard@gmail.com or jekyllart-

ists@gmail.com or give me a call at  912-635-9494. 

mailto:jiaaboard@gmail.com
mailto:jekyllartists@gmail.com
mailto:jekyllartists@gmail.com
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     In accordance with Section V of its by-laws, announcement is hereby made of the Annual Meeting of the Jekyll Is-

land Arts Association on Tuesday, December 15, 2015 at the Jekyll Island Morgan Center at 7:30 p.m. The meeting 

will precede the annual Christmas Concert of the Jekyll Island Singers. 
 

     The principal item of business will be the election of Directors to succeed current Directors whose terms expire on 

December 31, 2015.  Those whose terms are expiring are:  Susan Corbett, Darrell Davidson, Bonnie Newell, Craig 

Patterson and Joan Samuelson. 

  

     A Nominating Committee comprised of members Lou Lodico, Nan Phillips and Grace Torbet was convened and 

has proposed a slate of five members to succeed Board members whose terms are expiring.  Three of the nominees 

are current Board members previously appointed to fill vacancies of Board members who resigned.  Each will serve a 

three year term beginning January 1, 2016. 

  

     The nominees are: 

            Craig Patterson 

            Joan Samuelson 

            Susan Corbett 

            Luanna Dickey 

            Vera Locascio 
 

     Members may propose questions, motions or additional Director nominations to be considered at the meet-

ing.  Such items must be presented to the Secretary in writing at Goodyear Cottage, by mail or by email to 

jiaaboard@gmail.com by December 8, 2015.  Board nominations must include the nominees' agreement to serve if 

elected. 

     At the November 2, 2015 Board Meeting your Board 

of Directors approved a motion to reinstate the Jekyll Is-

land Arts Association program to provide assistance to 

the art teachers in the Glynn County Schools. 
 

     Now we need your help… volunteers are needed to 

fill key roles to ensure the success of the program.  For 

either one you can be a winter or full time resident; the 

time commitment required is minimal for both of these 

opportunities. 
 

     Are you a retired Teacher?  Have you ever been in a 

school?  Then you qualify!  We need members willing to 

be a contact person for one art teacher, to communicate 

with the teacher, and let the Team know how their classes 

are doing.  You will represent JIAA to the teacher as well 

as to the entire school, so we need your commitment to 

follow the teacher through the entire year. If you want to 

visit with the teacher and take lunch to them one day, that 

is one idea, and since they have a very brief lunch period, 

the time commitment to do this simple act of kindness is 

likely less than 10 minutes face time.  If you are willing 

to help, contact Bonnie Householder at:                         

bonnie.householder@comcast.net  or 912-319-2051. 
 

     We want to create a team of members to visit schools to 

demonstrate all of our various art disciplines… The princi-

pals of the schools will determine how often school visits 

are available and offered to their school.  We have won-

derful artists as members and would like to include you.  If 

you are willing to be an arts demonstrator, contact Betty 

Smith at bettysmithjiwver@comcast.net or 635-3329.  The 

time commitment for this is likely no more than once a 

year. 
 

     If you are willing and interested in helping with either 

volunteer opportunity, or would like additional infor-

mation, please let our team members know.  Thank you for 

considering these potential opportunities to help JIAA’s 

community outreach to our local schools, teachers, and 

students!    

 

Betty Smith, Anne Jennings, Gloria Zocchi, and  

Bonnie Householder 

{ǳǇǇƻǊǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ !Ǌǘǎ ƛƴ Dƭȅƴƴ /ƻǳƴǘȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎ 

!ƴƴǳŀƭ aŜŜǝƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǝƻƴ 
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    Membership Reminder:  with our membership year 

now running from April 1st through March 31st, you are 

all set to register for the 2015 fall classes, 2016 winter 

classes and your Arts Festival entry.  But, come March 

31st we will be looking forward to your renewal...if you 

haven't already done so. 

MEMBERSHIP NEWS 

Craig Patterson 

easy process to pay dues and enroll in classes. You can 

print a registration form from the website or pick one up 

at Goodyear Cottage. You may also drop off or mail in 

completed registration forms with your payment. 

 

See you in Class! 

 

Bonnie Householder and Caryl Rice  

Classes Co-Chairs  

November started with a BANG for JIAA Classesé   

 

     Thanks to each of you for being part of the excite-

ment and enthusiasm!  In the first two days, we have 

eight classes in the winter session which are full, but 

that still leaves 74 which have space for you!  As of 

this writing, 116 of you have enrolled in a total of 257 

class opportunities in the Fall and Winter sessions.  

Thank you!   

 

     Classes are one of your benefits of JIAA member-

ship éand itõs not too late to enroll, but act quickly so 

you donõt get closed out.  If you enroll in a class and 

the online class says it is full, but would you like to be 

added to the waiting list, please say yes.  Then, if 

someone is unable to attend, we can invite you to join 

the class.  Or, if we have so many on the wait list, per-

haps the instructor can consider adding a second 

class, so the wait list is important.   
 

     As of this writing, the following Fall classes are still 

open for enrollments élook over the list and see if 

thereõs something that piques your interest! 
 

Remaining Fall classes, November/December 2015: 

 

Impressionism and Post-Impressionism  

 in Europe and America 

Fundamentals of Drawing 

Adventures with Natural Dyes 

Plein Air: Step by Step Painting 

Insights into Photography 

Printmaking without a Press Workshop 

 

     In the Winter Classes part of the catalog on the 

website, youõll find something in every discipline with 

an explanation of what the individual classes cover ð 

Art Appreciation, Basketry, Drawing, Fabric and Fi-

ber Arts, Painting, Photography, Pottery, Jewelry, 

Sports/games, Music, Intellectual studies, Writingé 

all have opportunities for you to explore a new sub-

ject.   

 

Check the online catalog at: 

www.jekyllartsassociation.com  Login with your email 

address and go to the Member Homepage.  Itõs an 

http://www.jekyllartsassociation.com/
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News from the Goodyear Shop 

Merry Artists Show Reminder 
Hello Everyone! 
 

Itõs time to get ready for the Merry Artistsõ Show and Sale at Goodyear Cottage November 28 to December 31! 
 

The entire first floor of Goodyear will be dedicated to this show. Each item should be priced at $150 or less. 

There will be NO LIMIT on the number of items you may bring in and there will be trees and baskets for 

Christmas ornaments. 
 

To enter items into the Merry Artistõs Festival, use the SAME process normally used for the shop. Use a yellow 

enter slip, include your name, 5 digit member ID, the item number, quantity and price. 
 

Be sure to fill out price tags with the item number, your number, and the price and attach them to your work. 

Leave all items on the second floor shelves. Please do not place them in the shop as the committee in charge of 

the event will be decorating and arranging the entire first floor in Christmas finery! 
 

Items that are presently priced over $150.00 will be moved to the second floor where they will be safe but not for 

sale. If you prefer, you can totally remove your item by filling out an orange remove tag and then re-entering your 

work after January 1. 

 

You may bring your items in at any time now. If you have a lot of small items, such as ornaments that would go 

in a basket, please bring the basket as well. Thank you. 

 

For further information, email 

 

Mark See at seemarksee@hotmail.com  or Sonja Peterson at sondap@bellsouth.net   

JIAA ARTS FESTIVAL  

March 13-16, 2016 

 We have a few new things in store for members and visitors to the Arts Festival this year!  One exciting addition 

is the expansion of sales space.  We will continue to have the sales shop upstairs and we will add an outdoors 

sales tent.  This will allow members to enter more items for sale than ever before.  We hope that our members 

who work BIG will take advantage of this opportunity. 
 

Many thanks to all the folk who entered their works for consideration in the JIAA Poster Contest for the 2016 

Festival.  The primary purpose of the Poster contest is to attract people to come to the JIAA Festival - in other 

words to advertise both the location and the Arts side of the Festival.  Our winner is the painting that addresses 

the Arts, will attract people to our Festival and translates well on posters and T shirts. 
 

The winners are: 
 

First Place: Ben Foster 

Second Place: Mahlon Stacy 

Third Place: Patty Anderson 
 

Thanks for your interest, support and enthusiasm and we look forward to seeing you at the Jekyll Island Arts 

Festival!  
 

Susie Corbett 

Dilys Jagger 

Caryl Rice 

mailto:seemarksee@hotmail.com
mailto:sondap@bellsouth.net
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